
RCW 70.168.120  Local and regional emergency medical services and 
trauma care councils—Power and duties.  (1) A county or group of 
counties may create a local emergency medical services and trauma care 
council composed of representatives of hospital and prehospital trauma 
care and emergency medical services providers, local elected 
officials, consumers, local law enforcement officials, and local 
government agencies involved in the delivery of emergency medical 
services and trauma care.

(2) The department shall establish regional emergency medical 
services and trauma care councils and shall appoint members to be 
comprised of a balance of hospital and prehospital trauma care and 
emergency medical services providers, local elected officials, 
consumers, local law enforcement representatives, and local government 
agencies involved in the delivery of trauma care and emergency medical 
services recommended by the local emergency medical services and 
trauma care councils within the region.

(3) Local emergency medical services and trauma care councils 
shall review, evaluate, and provide recommendations to the regional 
emergency medical services and trauma care council regarding the 
provision of emergency medical services and trauma care in the region, 
and provide recommendations to the regional emergency medical services 
and trauma care councils on the plan for emergency medical services 
and trauma care.  [1990 c 269 § 15; 1987 c 214 § 6; 1983 c 112 § 8. 
Formerly RCW 18.73.073.]
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